Ramirez, Angelica

Rublic Comment



From:

Carolyn Chaney <cchaney@sfsu.edu>

Sent:

Friday, March 4, 2022 9:20 PM

To:

sbcob

Cc: Subject: LOUU-SJM@groups.io Exxon-Mobil proposal

Attachments:

ExxonbeGone_SBBofS_3:3:22 .pdf



Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.





Board of Supervisors Santa Barbara County 105 E. Anapamu Street #406 Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Dear Supervisors:

The **Social Justice Ministry** of the *Live Oak Unitarian Universalist Congregation* of Goleta, CA fully supports the Planning Commission's decision to deny a permit to Exxon-Mobil to restart oil drilling in the channel and to transport oil by truck on county highways, or by any other means. Exxon-Mobil's plans to restart its offshore platforms and onshore processing facility will also generate enormous levels of greenhouse gas emissions and contribute to climate change, undermining state and national climate targets and goals set by the county's Energy and Climate Action Plan.

PLEASE do more to protect our planet from the worst consequences of climate change! Please stop the Exxon plan.

Actions we take – or fail to take – today will determine whether our grandchildren inherit a habitable planet. Please do not be swayed by arguments that rising gas prices indicate a need for more fossil fuels...we need to invest instead in renewable energy sources.

Most Respectfully,
Carolyn Chaney, Chair
The **Social Justice Ministry** of the *Live Oak Unitarian Universalist Congregation* of Goleta, CA
349 Moreton Bay Lane #1, Goleta, CA 93117